Dau Ntless

Counseling and Consulting

NO SURPRISES ACT NOTICE

As of January 1, 2022, you have the right to receive a “Good Faith Estimate”
explaining how much your medical care will cost. Under the law, health care
providers are required to provide patients who do not have insurance, or who are
not using insurance, an estimate of projected costs for medical items and services.
The costs of all of our services are posted on our website:
https://becomedauntless.org/rates-and-insurance/.

During your free consultation, you and your Provider will review service costs, as
posted on the website, and address any questions you may have. Within 3 business
days after your free consultation, should you wish to engage in services with us,
you will be provided with a written good faith estimate detailing the projected
costs of service as discussed with your Provider. This will be sent to you
electronically, and must be signed and approved by you prior to your first
appointment.

If you are billed $400 or more than what is on your Good Faith Estimate for a
product or service, you have the right to dispute your bill.

If this happens, please contact your Provider first to attempt to resolve the dispute.
If your Provider is unable to help you resolve the dispute, contact the Practice
owner, Bryan Shepard. If after working with both your Provider and the Practice
owner you are still unable to resolve the issue, you may seek support through the
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS). If you choose to use this
dispute resolution process, you must start the dispute process within 120 calendar
days (about 4 months) of the date on the original bill. To learn more and get a
form to start this process, go to www.cms.gov/nosurprises.



